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Dear friends, 

The European Youth Foundation team wishes you 
all a Happy New Year! 

We start 2016 with renewed energy, positive 
attitude and a lot of hope. 

We will continue to work for more respectful, 
peaceful and diverse societies.  

the EYF team 

Happy reading! 
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EYF (Re)mix Seminar 2016  

 

 

 
From 1 to 4 March 2016, the European Youth 
Foundation (EYF) is organising a seminar with 
representatives of international and local youth 
NGOs at the European Youth Centre in Strasbourg. 

The EYF team is meeting on the 28th and 29th of 
January with the two trainers for a 1st preparatory 
meeting to establish the programme of the seminar. 

 

 

       

Call for applications  

 

 
 

 
The Congress, in close co-operation with the 
European Youth Foundation and the Council of 
Europe Youth Department, has decided to once 
again invite a number of young people to take an 
active part in its 30th and 31st Sessions of the 
Congress (from 20 to 24 March and 17 to 21 
October 2016). Application forms must be sent to 
congress.youth@coe.int by 5 February 2016 at the 
latest. MORE… 
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Decision making process for pilot activities  

 
Every 15th of the month, the EYF Secretariat will 
stop considering new applications so that the 
online discussions can be finished at the latest at 
the end of the month.  

The applications will then be sent to the 
Programming Committee on Youth for decision 
and the applicant NGOs will be informed of the 
decision around the middle of the following 
month. 

MORE… 

 

 

 

       

TESTIMONIALS  

 
“More than eligibility and technical aspects of 
grants and applications, I appreciated the 
opportunity to meet you in person so you aren't 
just the names on the other side of the screen.  

Also, it was most useful to hear on what your 
approach to cooperation with youth 
organizations and expectations from projects is 
based.  

It is very rare that funders care about the process 
and learning of organizations. It is something we 
highly value in my organization, and I feel lucky 
we are working with EYF.” 

  

 

[“Supporting young people in getting 
closer to their objectives and their 

vision of a better future.”] 

 

 

       

 If you no longer wish to subscribe to this service, please contact: eyf@coe.int  

 Visit us http://eyf.coe.int  www.youtube.com/user/EYFcoe  
Like us https://www.facebook.com/europeanyouthfoundation   
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